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Ouachita National Forest P.O. Box 1270 
Hot Springs, AR  71901 

 Agriculture  
 

File Code: 1500 
Date: September  15, 2005 

 

Dear Scott Henderson, Arkansas Game and Fish Commission Director  
 
You and your Staff are to be commended for your leadership in developing the Comprehensive 
Wildlife Conservation Strategy (CWCS).  The Arkansas CWCS is a unique tool that represents 
all wildlife species, not just demand species, and I believe it represents an ideological shift to 
comprehensive management for ecosystem health.   
 
Native ecological communities across the Southern Region are increasingly threatened by 
fragmented land ownership and development, disrupted natural disturbance regimes, and non-
native invasive species.  In response to these threats, conservation agencies and organizations 
have been devoting considerable resources to developing a consistent framework for 
conservation plans. These plans include the Ecoregional Conservation Plans of The Nature 
Conservancy, Physiographic Area Conservation Plans by Partners in Flight, Revised National 
Forest Land and Resource Management Plans, and Comprehensive Wildlife Conservation 
Strategies (CWCS) of State agencies.   
 
The Arkansas Game and Fish Commission (AGFC) has demonstrated a high level of 
commitment to this effort by providing leadership in the CWCS initiative. As a result of 
partnership efforts, conservation targets, key factors, and measurable ecological indicators, have 
been developed for habitat relative to over 370 aquatic and terrestrial wildlife species. The 
AGFC Staff and key partners including the Arkansas Natural Heritage Commission, the 
Arkansas Chapter of the Nature Conservancy, the Audubon Society, Conservation Southeast, 
Inc., Natural Resource Conservation Service, USDA Cooperative Extension Service, USDI Fish 
and Wildlife Service, the Ouachita and Ozark-St. Francis National Forests, as well as many local 
academic scientific experts throughout the State, have cooperatively developed and populated 
this database.  
 
The process and database developed through this partnership have spread beyond this original 
application and are currently being utilized in plan development and revisions in other national 
forests, as well as by other agencies.  The Forest Services appreciates and commends the 
Arkansas Game and Fish Commission’s dedication and commitment to the Comprehensive 
Wildlife Conservation Strategy. Together, all who have contributed have helped craft a balanced 
strategic plan appropriate to the times and the challenges in managing lands for the benefit of all.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Alan G. Newman 
ALAN G. NEWMAN 
Forest Supervisor 
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